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Whatriggs Early Childhood Centre

August/September 2022 Newsletter
Welcome
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Welcome to the 2022/23 session at Whatriggs ECC. All the new children are settling well into their new environment and daily routines and we are enjoying getting to know all of our new friends. 
You will receive monthly newsletters to keep you up to date with what’s happening. We hope you find our newsletters informative and interesting and we are sure you will understand that reading them and making notes of diary dates etc. will help keep you informed about the work within the ECC. We also display current information and upcoming events on our App, Facebook page, GLOW blog and twitter, all of which will keep you informed with what’s going on in the ECC. 
We are always striving to make further improvements and would welcome your views. If you would like to give us any suggestions/ideas, or if you want to tell us about something you like about the Centre/what you feel is working well, you can use the post box located at the main entrance to post these to us. These can be anonymous but if you would like a response, please ensure you add your name. Working together helps to support your child in their learning journey.

Curriculum and learning topics
Since returning in August, we have been focusing on settling in and routines within both the 2-3 and 3-5 rooms. There has also been an emphasis on safety, Golden Rules and meeting new friends. For more information on what has been happening in each room, remember to check our blog for regular updates.
We use mind maps and floorbooks when planning with the children to encourage the children’s involvement in their learning through making choices and expressing themselves. Each child also has their own online learning journal showing observations, photographs and their next steps in learning. [image: image4.wmf]These will extend opportunities to share learning between home and the ECC and will follow individual children through to P3. To access the learning journals please look at our blog where you will find further information relating this, including a user guide to enable you to be fully involved in the process. You should have already received an email with your log in details to enable you to access this.
Woodland visits
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We take the children on visits to the Bellfield Estate. Our returning children will have already participated in this activity last term but for the children who this will be a new experience for, we will provide you with further information prior to this starting, including providing you with dates and which children will be participating. Although we provide outdoor waterproof clothing, please ensure that your child has the appropriate clothing including hats/gloves/scarves during the colder weather when your child is taking part in this activity. 
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Children’s care plans
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We have files in place for each child containing personal details and information relating to their health, welfare and safety needs. We would ask you to complete the care plan document alongside your child’s key worker, to enable staff to compile a related action plan to show how we can further support your child in specific areas. This will then be reviewed and any changes/amendments will also be shared with you, this also gives you an opportunity to inform staff of any changes to your child’s details. This will be an informal chat and your child’s key worker will approach you within the next few weeks to arrange a convenient time to call/meet with you.
For any returning children, a review will also take place to include any updates to their current plan.
Staff
(Rebecca)
   (Emily)
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( Following recent interviews, Beth Kerr will soon be joining us on a temporary basis as an ELCP within our Oak room (3-5s) to cover for the remainder of Sharelle’s maternity leave. We are looking forward to Beth joining our team and hope she will enjoy her time at Whatriggs. 
Rebecca Thornton and Emily Chau were also appointed to continue on new temporary contracts. Rebecca will now be covering Ashleigh’s maternity leave and Emily will be covering Amy’s practitioner role during Amy’s time as Acting Senior to cover for the remainder of Katie’s maternity leave. 

Dayna will also be returning from maternity leave in October and will be working part time on a temporary basis, job sharing with Kirsty who will be moving to temporary part time. Both will be key workers for the red ladybirds group.
Communication Champions
[image: image10.jpg]


[image: image11.jpg]Treat people the way you
want to be treated. Talk
to people the way you
want to be talked to.
RESPECT is EARNED,
NOT GIVEN.




[image: image12.jpg]ALWAYS

DELIENE

10U CAN..



We have three ELCPs who are also Communication Champions within the Centre, providing additional support for children and families with regards to speech and language. They provide tips and suggestions for parents with any concerns they may have. They also work with small groups of children within the ECC to develop communication skills. Catherine (Oak)   Michelle (Birch)    Kirsty (Chestnut)
Staff Champion roles and leadership teams
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In addition to our Communication Champions, all Early Learning and Childcare Practitioners have been assigned a role within our leadership teams, taking forward a particular area and leading in supporting children and families within this area.  Details of these are as follows –
· Maths/Numeracy – (incorporating Outdoor/Woodlands, Eco, Science, Technology, Art) – 
Amy (Senior ELCP), Sarah, Laura, Heather, Emily, Beth K (ELCPs).
· Literacy – (incorporating Makaton and languages, Communication friendly Accreditation, ELLAT, Digital) – 
Sheree (Senior ELCP), Marion (Equity & Excellence Lead), Catherine, Michelle, Kirsty, Vivianne, Beth M (ELCPs).
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Health and Wellbeing – (incorporating Nurture, Mindfulness, Curiosity Approach Accreditation, PATHS, IGBE, Children’s Rights) – 
Michelle (Depute), Isobel, Cheryl, Lee-Anne, Margaret, Claire, Dayna (ELCPs).
· Partnership working – (incorporating Family engagement, Community, Transitions, Intergenerational) –

Elaine (Head of Centre), Tracie, Lorna, Regan, Rebecca (ELCPs), Catriona (Modern Apprentice).
The leadership teams will be working to develop these areas and will be setting up groups to enable children to be fully included. The staff Champions will also provide you with further information relating to developments within their particular areas and will add updates to our Facebook page and GLOW blog. 
Community Practitioners

Each establishment within East Ayrshire has access to Community Practitioners. If you feel that you would benefit from this support, please speak to a member of staff who can provide you with more details and refer you to this service. Our link Community Practitioner is currently Amanda Latif who is based at Shortlees ECC. Amanda will be able to provide you with more information regarding the services and supports she provides. [image: image15.jpg]e
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“We offer confidential support and guidance to parents, carers and families for a variety of reasons. It can be for parenting support, practical support or emotional support. We can also signpost you to various other services. Our help can enhance your understanding of your child’s behaviour, their communication style and why they sometimes do the opposite of what you ask them to do. The Community Practitioner can meet with you in the ECC, meet at place more convenient to you or speak with you over the telephone. We aim to run parent/carer groups on various subjects including social wellbeing, understanding children’s behaviour, communication and language as well as baby massage and fun, art/craft groups. These are for parents/carers to enjoy with their children both indoors and outdoors”. 
Amanda’s contact details (Mon-Fri, 9am-4pm): Mobile – 07824473388 / Email – amanda.latif@east-ayrshire.gov.uk
Vision, Values and Aims
Thank you to the parents who previously shared their views by providing feedback regarding our new vision, values and aims. We combined this with feedback we received from children and our staff team. This enabled us to create our shared vision, values and aims for Whatriggs ECC.
Vision – 

At Whatriggs ECC, we are committed to providing a safe, welcoming, fun and nurturing environment, which promotes wellbeing, self-esteem and enables children to feel happy, secure, included and motivated to learn to reach their full potential. 
Values – 

Our parents, children and staff decided upon these core values, which help to build the positive ethos within our Centre: 
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   Kindness           Happiness             Communication               Respect         Encouragement
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Aims: We will achieve this by – 

· Providing fun and stimulating play opportunities, experiences, resources and materials that are responsive to the interests and needs of individual children, ensuring equity and equality for all. 

· Encouraging children to be confident individuals by promoting independence, resilience, curiosity, creativity and inclusion. Ensure personalisation and choice in learning by allowing all children to be effective contributors who are consulted to make informed choices/decisions and allow others to do the same.

· Recognising each child as an individual and catering for their all-round development by providing responsive care and support, encouragement and challenge and opportunities for progression in learning. Enabling them to achieve and be successful learners, developing the skills necessary for life-long learning.

· Ensuring all children and families are treated with dignity, respect and compassion at all times and ensure children’s rights are respected.

· Ensuring that each child feels valued and encourage them to be responsible citizens by promoting a kind and caring attitude towards others, forming positive relationships and building friendships.

· Promoting positive partnerships with families, other agencies and the wider community by building trust and relationships, through effective communication and being flexible and responsive.
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Empowering staff and promoting leadership opportunities and continuous professional development and learning. Celebrating achievements and embracing change and improvement priorities to offer a high quality provision.
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Parental Engagement
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We value parental partnership and want to work alongside you at all times to support you and your child in any ways we can. We hope that we will soon be able to welcome you back in to the Centre for various activities, information sessions and workshops that we previously offered to families. Feedback forms relating to parental involvement, related activities and parent committees, will be available by the end of September. We would be grateful if you could complete and return these as soon as possible so that we can begin to organise related activities and events.

Tesco Community Grant
We were very fortunate to have recently received £500 from the Tesco fundraising activity we applied for.
This money will be used to purchase two new IPads for the children to further support ICT within the playrooms.
Reminders

Forms 
For the families who have recently joined us, please can you ensure that any forms you received in your welcome pack are returned to us as soon as possible, these include the ‘All about me’ booklet and security code.
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Dental health will soon be visiting to reintroduce and set up the tooth brushing programme within the 
3-5 rooms. You will have received a letter within your welcome pack about this explaining that we operate an opt-out system. Therefore, could you please inform us in writing by the end of September, if you do not wish your child to participate in this daily routine.
Security

For safety and security reasons, please inform a member of staff if someone other than yourself will be arriving to collect your child. If someone unknown to us arrives without your prior notification, they will be asked for your child’s security code. If you have not yet provided us with your individual code, please hand this into the main office.

Children’s clothing
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We have a uniform, which consists of a polo shirt and sweatshirt, please note this is not compulsory, and it is your choice if you would rather your child wears their own clothes. However, if this is the case, please ensure your child does not come dressed in their best clothes, as they will regularly be involved in messy play and outdoor activities. Even though we provide outdoor clothing and aprons, clothes can still become dirty. Also, if you have not yet provided a pair of wellie boots for your child, we would appreciate it if you could bring these in as soon as possible as the children are outdoors on a daily basis.
Lost Property

To avoid things being misplaced or lost, can you please ensure that all items are clearly labelled with iron or sewn on nametags or a name written on in permanent marker on the label. It is very difficult to reunite clothing to its’ rightful owner without a name to start the search. We have also provided all children with a bag for their peg, which is labelled with the child’s name and group. This helps to avoid mix-ups with bags and causes less congestion at the cloakroom areas. Please note, these bags will not be taken home as they belong to the ECC and should remain on your child’s peg. Any items your child requires should be brought in to be placed in the bags provided. We would advise that children are discouraged from bringing other belongings such as toys into the Centre, as these can easily get mixed up with our own resources. Unless the item is used as a comforter, it is best left at home to avoid any upset if it gets lost or broken. 
Drop off and collection times

In the morning, we are unable to allow entry into the building before 8.00am and if your child attends the afternoon session, when collecting please arrive before 6.00pm if you wish to speak with staff, as this is when the ECC closes. If you are running late, we would appreciate a phone call so staff can reassure your child that you are on your way.

Car park
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Although the car park may be used by parents within the ECC if needed, we would encourage you to use the school park and stride policy if possible. This means driving part of the journey and walking the last 5 or10 minutes, keeping cars well away from roads around the school. The car park can also be used for those requiring accessible parking. When needing access into the car park, if the barrier is down, please get out your car and use the buzzer entry system to allow the barrier to be released. The barriers are on a timer, so we would strongly advise that you do not follow another car into the car park without using the buzzer entry system, as the barrier may come down on your car. When leaving the car park, move slowly towards the barrier on the left hand side and the barrier will automatically lift. There is a no movement zone in place from 2.50-3.10pm. 
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Infection control 

Now that we have started a new term and the children are interacting with many other children, illness and bugs occur and can be easily passed to others. We ask that if your child is unwell that you keep them at home for your child’s own comfort and also to avoid the spread of infection. 48-hour absence is required following the last bout of sickness to avoid bugs like novo virus from being spread. 
Covid-19
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Please continue to maintain a comfortable social distancing and respect the personal space of others.
· Face coverings are no longer mandatory but please continue to feel free to do so. 

· Guidance for schools and ECC’s still requires visitors inside the building to wear a mask. Therefore, if you are coming inside the Centre for any reason, please wear a mask.

Head lice

Can we also please ask that you regularly check your child’s hair for head lice, checking your child’s hair regularly should be part of your family’s personal hygiene routine and could stop a small problem becoming a persistent issue. If found, please treat accordingly to avoid passing to other children. There are many ways to treat head lice but we need to act fast and check frequently first. Your local chemist can provide you with the suitable treatments and if you are registered at a pharmacy, you can receive this treatment free. The website www.onceaweektakeapeek.co.uk offers free advice to parents. 
Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.
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Can we please also take this opportunity to remind you that we are a nut free zone.
We have children who have nut allergies and this can include being allergic to all foods with traces of
nuts. Therefore, we ask that your child does not bring any food into the ECC, as we are trying to
manage this situation with help from catering staff. As we have to be vigilant regarding
foods that children are exposed to, we cannot ensure the children’s safety if other foods are being
brought into the Centre. Thank you for your cooperation with this important health and safety aspect.
General

· NO DOGS - Please don’t bring your dog into the school/ECC grounds, as some children are frightened of dogs and other animals and we want to avoid children becoming scared and upset.
· NO SMOKING – In the grounds of any of East Ayrshire establishment.

· MOBILE PHONES – These are not to be used while inside the Centre. Please ensure phones are put away before entering the building.
,

Holidays

Reminder that the ECC will be closed for all children for the September holiday long weekend on Monday 19th and also for term time children on Friday 16th. Children will return on Tuesday 20th September. 
We hope everyone has a great year at Whatriggs ECC
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